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Dear Mr. Cunningham,
In response to your questions regarding our technical revision for Bullger Basin Placer,
M-1985-022, please see the following.

The existing pond, formerly, Pond 5, is approximately .45 acres, surface area. As per our
discussions with the water commissioner, the proposed pond will remain approximately .45
acres surface area, and about 10" deep, resulting in a storage capacity of approximately 4 acre
ft. There are plans to do a GPS survey of the ponds this season, again, as per request of the
water commissioner, to confirm and ensure pond surface areas. The new pond may need to be
lined with HDPE liner as the proposed area is entirely comprised of tailings and is extremely
permeable.

This proposed pond will hold fresh water only. A metered (as per standards set forth by the
water commissioner) T-valve will be installed in the existing 8” HDPE pipe that brings fresh
water in, via gravity flow, from Pennsylvania Creek. An 8” HDPE drain line will allow
introduction of fresh water, via gravity flow, from the proposed pond into Process Pond 1 to
make up for evaporation and seepage loss. Due to elevation and air gaps, there will be no way
for process water to back flow into this proposed fresh water pond.

Existing Pond 5 will be reclaimed and will have a rip-rap ditch through that area.

Ponds 1, 2 and 3 will continue to function as they have in the past. This proposed pond just gives
us some flexibility with our fresh water right and will be more useful than pond 5 has proven to
be.

Thank you for your patience with this revision. We are hopeful this answers your final questions.
Sincerely,

Stephanie Tunstall



